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Provincial Cabinet Minister Meeting 

Honourable John Rustad 

Ministry of Aboriginal Relations & Reconciliations 

Date: September 25, 2014 @ 9:20 AM Location: Alpine Room B  

PURPOSE 

Joint meeting with Honourable John Rustad, Minister of Aboriginal Relations & Reconciliations and 

the District of Ucluelet to discuss: 

1) Concerns over Tla-o-qui-aht First Nations Tribal Park Claims; loss of potential economic 
development opportunities 

2) Update on relationship with treaty nations 

BACKGROUND 

The District of Ucluelet has visited our neighbouring First Nation communities to speak to our 

common concerns.  We, as Council, have serious concerns over the impact of land use changes, 

for example the acclamation by the Tla-o-qui-aht that large areas of the Kennedy and adjacent 

areas (58,000 Ha) are being claimed by the TFN to be Tribal Parks.  As we understand it neither 

the Provincial nor the Federal Government have endorsed this claim; yet the Federal Parks have 

been providing training to TFN on how to manage a Park, and citizens have been told to leave the 

area as they are trespassing on TFN lands. 

We seek direction and assistance from both levels of government to address these situations, and 

in the Tribal Park case advise the TFN that they have no authority to enforce their own laws on 

these lands. 

The area in question represents enormous economic opportunities to everyone in the area, and, as 

such, needs the respective governments who are responsible for these lands to undertake a 

process to re-establish ownership and control over the area; and to enter into constructive 

discussions to determine who and what can be undertaken on these 58,000 ha. 

There is room for both forestry and mining and other economic undertakings within 

environmentally sound practices.  For one group to choose to dictate everything that happens in 

this area, and become the sole benefactor of any and all economic activity goes against the very 

roots of democratic policy. 

On a related issue, is the Minister able to relate this situation to recent legal decisions in the north, 

regarding land ownership and economic activities and FN rights of “consultation” on traditional 

lands? 
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CONCLUSION 

We are looking for the Minister to undertake a thorough review of the TFN Tribal Park Claim, and 
ensure that only through structured Treaty Settlement negotiations will any lands be awarded to 
TFN for their use and control, and even then such lands will be required to meet existing Federal 
and Provincial regulations, and be carried out with due consideration for adjacent Municipalities 
and First Nation neighbours. 
 
We are looking for the Minister to understand the regional and provincial impact of poorly defined 
and inconsistent First Nation referral processes; to understand our concerns of economic impact 
and of the protracted and restrictive nature of our communities. 

NEXT STEPS 

We would be prepared to work with Ministerial Staff to demonstrate regional partnerships that 
reflect the economic needs of all the communities. 
 
We would then seek a response from the Ministry as to what corrective action is and will be 
undertaken. 

 
 
 






